英 検

問題見本

公益財団法人 日本英語検定協会

英検IBA

EIKEN Institution Based Assessment

TEST C

試験時間

- ●筆記試験 ----- 25 分
- ●リスニングテスト── 約20分

注意事項

1

- 試験開始の合図があるまでは、この問題冊子を開いてはいけません。
- 2 解答用紙に名前・生年月日などの必要事項を記入する際は、必ず HB の黒鉛筆かシャープ ペンシルで所定の箇所に記入およびマークしてください。
 - ※氏名記入の際には、この問題冊子裏面のローマ字変換表をもとに記入してください。
- 3 <u>問題冊子にメモしてもかまいませんが、解答は、解答用紙に直接マークしてください。</u> また、問題冊子は、解答用紙と一緒に回収しますので、持ち帰ることはできません。
- 4 問題内容に関する質問は、一切受けつけません。
- 5 不正な行為があった場合は、解答はすべて無効となります。
- 6 │ 試験中は携帯電話・PHS などを使用しないでください。
- **7** 電子音の出る時計などを使用しないでください。

解答は解答用紙にマークしないと採点されません。必ず解答用紙の

解答欄にマークしてください。

学年	クラス	出席番号			ID番号(左つ	්හ)		氏名
								フリガ ナ
在				 	 			漢字

(1)	A: Matt, do you have the ()? B: Yes. It's 2:15.									
			2	second	3	minute	4	moment		
(2)	Mar	y was very () to hear ab	out	Tom's weddin	ng.			
	1	happy	2	cute	3	difficult	4	good		
(3)	<i>A:</i> Is	sn't that coat	just	the style you	ı've	been looking	for	?		
	<i>B</i> : Y	ou're right. I	'11 () it on.						
	1	test	2	check	3	try	4	look		
(4)	My	brother often	use	es his () wh	en he studies	Eng	glish.		
	1	dictionary	2	stamp	3	bridge	4	wall		
(5)	I we	ent to the train	ı sta	ation to () n	ny friend.				
	1	meet	2	know	3	look	4	show		
(6)	Mr.	and Mrs. Sm	ith l	nave three (). One is a bo	y aı	nd the others are girls.		
	1	sons	2	daughters	3	children	4	sisters		
(7)	On a	arriving at Na	ırita	, John () do	ollars for yen.				
		_				exchanged		tore		
(8)	My	sister is very	() because	I bı	oke her CD p	lave	er.		
` ,		•				hungry	•			
(9)	Pete	r wanted to b	ouv 1	that camera.	but t	the () w	as to	oo high.		
. /			-			sale		_		
(10)	Wes	sometimes () New York	"th	e Big Apple."				
(. •)						sneak		call		

(11)	My dog ran	()	from me).				
	1 away	2	to	3	in	4	soon	
(12)	A: Please () hello to your family for me.							
	<i>B</i> : OK. 1 tell	2	talk	3	speak	4	say	
(13)	I was absent			-				
	1 lost	2	took	3	caught	4	liked	
(14)	That cloud l	looks () a ba	anana.				
` ,	1 for				back	4	like	
(15)	<i>A:</i> Let's () a w	alk this a	afternoon	•			
	B: That's a	_						
	1 take	2	go	3	do	4	leave	
(16)	Susumu gav	/e () on his	plan to g	o to Jam	aica.		
	1 up						by	
(17)	A humalan h	malza () tha	aanvani	anaa sta	na last m	anth but I bear	d tha
(17)	A burglar broke () the convenience store last month, but I heard t police caught him yesterday.						ı ine	
	1 into	•	•	3	onto	4	unon	
	1 mio	_	VII	J	01100	7	apon	
(18)	Judy wants	to () a teach	ner.				
	1 been	2	is	3	be	4	was	
(19)	These are th	ne bones (of a fish	which () tv	vo millio	n years ago.	
(-)	1 has liv							
			C					
(20)	Steve's live	concert v	was very	exciting.	You () ha	ve come with us.	
	1 will	2.	would	3	must	4	should	

(21)	<i>A</i> : I'	m a little cold. Will you close the window?
	B: ()
	1	Yes, I am.
	2	No, thank you.
	3	She's fine.
	4	All right.
(22)	4 . D	la van hava any mana avastiana?
(22)		o you have any more questions?
	B: (
		Fine, thanks.
		Please do it.
		Yes, just one.
	4	Yes, go ahead.
(23)	<i>A:</i> W	hich is your bag, Mark?
	B: ()
	1	That's good.
		The big one.
	3	I did.
	4	No, you can't.
(24)	<i>A:</i> W	That shall we do when we finish cleaning the room?
` ,	B: ()
	1	I hope so.
	2	I did it by myself.
		Let's eat lunch.
	4	What shall we make?
(25)	<i>A</i> : W	Vill the library be open on Saturday?
(,	B: ()
	1	Sounds good.
	_	To get some books.
	3	_
	4	Not many people.

Kids and Money

All young people like to have their own money so they can go out with their friends or buy new things. Most American kids get a little money from their parents every week, but often it's not enough. So it's very common for kids to get more money by doing some kind of work in their neighborhood.

A lot of girls take care of babies or young children for money. Even very young girls, about 12 or 13 years old, can do this kind of work. Often they take care of their neighbors' children. They usually give the children dinner, play with them, and tell them to take a bath. Finally, they tell the children to go to bed. But often children don't want to go to sleep, so this is the hardest part!

Some boys take care of children, too, but it's more common for them to do yard work. For example, in the summer they can cut the grass, and in the spring they can clean up the garden. A lot of American houses have a front yard and a back yard, so there's always a lot of yard work. There's also lots of work around the house, like washing windows.

Most American parents think that working for money is good for kids. They say it teaches them the importance of work and how to use their own money.

(26) Why do a lot of American kids work for money?

- 1 Because their parents don't give them any money.
- 2 Because they want to be like their parents.
- **3** Because they don't get enough money from their parents.
- **4** Because they don't go out with their friends.

(27) What do girls do when they take care of children?

- 1 They play with the children.
- 2 They take a bath.
- 3 They give the children money.
- 4 They cut the grass.

(28) What is the hardest thing about looking after children?

- **1** Everything is hard.
- 2 The children are very young.
- 3 Most children want to take a bath.
- 4 The children don't want to go to sleep.

(29) Do boys take care of children, too?

- 1 No, they never do such work.
- 2 No, only girls do this work.
- 3 Yes, but they usually do yard work.
- 4 Yes, most boys do this work.

(30) What do most American parents think about kids working?

- 1 It's good because most kids don't like to work.
- 2 It's good because kids have no money.
- 3 Kids learn that working is important.
- 4 Kids spend too much money when they work.

Police Officers in the U.S.

In the U.S., there are very few police boxes like those in Japan. Most police officers go to the police station to start work. Then they spend many hours driving around in police cars.

There are also several ways to patrol without driving. Some police officers drive motorcycles, and some ride bicycles. In New York City, some police officers ride horses. Horses are faster than cars when traffic is heavy. Also, a police officer sitting on a horse is almost three meters above the ground. It's easy for the officer to see over the cars.

When there is an accident, people call 911 and the police officers go quickly to help. But if there is trouble in the mountains or on the water, the police officers ask specialists go to help. They are called police search and rescue teams.* They use helicopters and boats to find people who get lost in the mountains or need help on the water.

Some big cities want police officers who speak not only English, but also another language. This is because there are many people who do not speak English. If there is a problem, communication is very important. People feel more comfortable when they can talk with a police officer in their own language.

Being a police officer is one of the most difficult jobs in the U.S. It is sometimes dangerous, but it can be exciting and challenging, too.

^{*} police search and rescue teams: 救助警官隊

(31) Where do most American police officers go to start work?

- 1 To New York City.
- 2 To the police station.
- 3 To a police helicopter.
- 4 To a police box.

(32) Why do some police officers ride horses in New York City?

- 1 Because horses are faster than cars when traffic is heavy.
- 2 Because horses cannot see over the cars.
- **3** Because they have to work in the mountains.
- 4 Because they can help people in the ocean.

(33) Why do police officers have to use helicopters in the mountains?

- 1 Because they want to help specialists.
- **2** Because some people lose their way.
- **3** Because traffic is heavy.
- 4 Because their motorcycles are broken.

(34) Why are police officers who speak two languages needed?

- 1 Because many people can speak English.
- 2 Because many police officers can feel more comfortable.
- **3** Because there are many people who don't speak English.
- 4 Because their job is very difficult.

(35) How do people feel if a police officer uses the person's own language?

- **1** They feel excited.
- 2 They feel important.
- **3** They feel challenged.
- 4 They feel comfortable.

Listening Test 《リスニングテスト》

Part 1

対話を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1、2、3、4の中から選びなさい。

放送部分

No.1

F: How was the concert last night?

M: Great.

F: Was it a long concert?

M: Yes. It was three hours long.

Question: How long was the concert?

印刷部分

1 Last night.

2 Ten o'clock.

3 Three hours.

4 Great.

No.2

M: I'm hungry, Mom.

F: There are some cookies on the table.

M: All right. Thanks.

F: Leave some for your sister.

Question: What will the boy eat?

- 1 On the table.
- 2 With his sister.
- 3 All right.
- 4 Some cookies.

No.3

M: How was China, Tomoko?

F: It was wonderful, Andy.

M: Did you take many pictures?

F: No, I forgot my camera.

Question: What did Tomoko forget?

- 1 Her pictures.
- 2 China.
- 3 Her camera.
- 4 Andy did.

M: Do you have a bicycle?

F: Yes. It's over there.

M: Would you like to ride to the park?

F: Sure, let's go.

Question: Where will they go?

- 1 To the bicycle shop.
- 2 To the park.
- 3 They'll ride.
- 4 Right now.

No.5

M: Mom, I want to wear my blue jeans to the party.

F: Oh, I didn't wash them yet, Randy.

M: Then I'll have to wear my white ones.

F: They're on your bed.

Question: Where are Randy's white jeans?

- 1 To the party.
- 2 Blue jeans.
- 3 On his bed.
- 4 His mother did.

No.6

F: I forgot your phone number, Jack.

M: Oh, it's 8701-9876.

F: O.K. Thanks.

M: You're welcome.

Question: What did the woman want?

- 1 The boy's name.
- 2 To forget.
- 3 A telephone.
- 4 Jack's phone number.

M: Today's my birthday.

F: Oh, really, David? How old are you?

M: I'm nineteen. How about you?

F: I'll be twenty next week.

Question: How old is David?

- 1 He'll be twenty.
- 2 He's nineteen.
- 3 Next week.
- 4 Today.

No.8

F: Do you like basketball, Jack?

M: Yes, very much.F: Do you play a lot?M: Almost every day.

Question: What does Jack like to play?

- 1 Very much.
- 2 Almost everyday.
- 3 Soccer.
- 4 Basketball.

No.9

F: When is the next train, Scott?

M: The next one is at 9:15.

F: What time is it now?

M: 8:50.

Question: When is the next train?

- **1** At 1:00.
- 2 At 8:50.
- **3** At 9:15.
- 4 It's late.

F: It looks like rain, Eric.

M: Do you have an umbrella?

F: No. Do you?

M: No. Let's hurry.

Question: Do they have an umbrella?

- 1 No, they don't.
- 2 Yes. Eric does.
- 3 Yes, they do.
- 4 No. But it's sunny.

No.11

M: That hat looks very nice on you, Alice.

F: Thank you, David. I'm glad you like it.

M: Where did you get it?

F: It was a present from my mother.

Question: Who gave Alice the hat?

- 1 Alice.
- 2 David.
- 3 Alice's mother.
- 4 David's mother.

No.12

M: Lisa, would you like an apple?

F: I'd rather have an orange.

M: Sorry, I don't have any oranges. How about a peach?

F: O.K. Thanks.

Question: What kind of fruit will Lisa get?

- 1 Nothing.
- 2 An apple.
- 3 An orange.
- 4 A peach.

M: Linda, did you see the basketball game on TV last night?

F: No, I came home too late.

M: What were you doing?

F: I went to the hospital with my friend and his sister.

Question: Where did Linda go last night?

- 1 To the hospital.
- 2 On TV.
- 3 To her friend's home.
- 4 To the basketball game.

No.14

M: I'm sorry I'm late, Marie.

F: What happened, Walter? I've been waiting 30 minutes.

M: I missed the 5:05 train and had to wait 20 minutes for the next one.

F: You really should have left home earlier.

Question: What happened to Walter?

- 1 He missed the train.
- **2** He left home too early.
- 3 He waited for Marie.
- 4 He didn't meet Marie.

No.15

M: Do you mind if I smoke in here, Sally?

F: I'd rather you didn't, Bob.

M: All right. I'll go outside, then.

F: You really should stop, you know.

Question: What does Sally want Bob to do?

- 1 To stop talking.
- 2 To stay inside.
- **3** To smoke inside.
- 4 To stop smoking.

Part 2

英文を聞き、その質問に対して最も適切なものを1、2、3、4の中から選びなさい。

放送部分

No.16

Peter forgot his textbook for math class. So today he used Yoko's.

Question:

Whose math book did Peter use today?

印刷部分

- 1 His own.
- 2 Yoko's.
- 3 Math class.
- 4 A textbook.

No.17

Janet likes to play the guitar. She practices for an hour after dinner every day.

Question:

How long does Janet practice the guitar?

- 1 Every day.
- 2 For an hour.
- 3 After dinner.
- 4 In the evening.

No.18

Yesterday Jake went to the library to find a history book. But he couldn't borrow one because he forgot his library card.

Question:

What did Jake forget?

- 1 His library card.
- 2 Yesterday.
- 3 A history book.
- 4 To the library.

When Lisa left home this morning, it was cloudy. She didn't take her umbrella with her. In the afternoon, it rained.

Question:

How was the weather this morning?

- 1 It was sunny.
- 2 An umbrella.
- 3 It was raining.
- 4 It was cloudy.

No.20

Jane's father bought a new car last month. She likes it a lot because it's much bigger than the old one.

Question:

Which car is bigger?

- 1 The new one.
- **2** The old one.
- 3 Last month.
- 4 A lot.

No.21

Bill wants to be a writer someday. Now he reads a lot of books and keeps a diary every day.

Question:

When does Bill write in his diary?

- 1 Yesterday.
- 2 A lot of books.
- 3 Every day.
- 4 To be a writer.

Jason called Ellen twice this evening. She was not at home. So he'll try again tomorrow. He has an important message for her.

Question:

How many times did Jason call Ellen?

- 1 Twice.
- 2 This evening.
- 3 An important message.
- 4 Again.

No.23

Ted is in the music club. He plays the drums and he's very good. He'll play in the school festival next week.

Question:

When is the school festival?

- 1 In the music club.
- 2 Ted plays the drums.
- 3 Next week.
- **4** Ted is very good.

No.24

Mr. Brown likes to give flowers as presents. Last week he gave pink roses to Ellen for her birthday. She loved them.

Question:

What did Mr. Brown give to Ellen?

- 1 Last week.
- 2 Pink roses.
- **3** For her birthday.
- 4 She loved them.

Bill had to study last night, but he didn't because he watched a lot of TV. He went to bed very late.

Question:

What did Bill do last night?

- 1 He studied a lot.
- 2 He watched a lot of TV.
- 3 He was late for school.
- 4 He went to bed early.

No.26

Betty and her mother go shopping every weekend. They go by car. They buy a lot of food and milk for the next week.

Question:

What do Betty and her mother do every weekend?

- 1 They buy a car.
- 2 They go shopping.
- 3 A lot of food and milk.
- 4 For the next week.

No.27

Jenny invited Mary out for dinner. Mary couldn't go because she had plans with another friend. Mary said she was sorry.

Question:

Who said she was sorry?

- 1 Mary.
- 2 Jenny.
- 3 Mary and Jenny.
- 4 Mary's friend.

Fred didn't know how to use a computer. His classmate, June, knows a lot about computers. So he asked her to help him. But she couldn't because she had to go home early.

Question:

Why didn't June help Fred with the computer?

- 1 Because she was using the computer.
- 2 Because she didn't know how.
- 3 Because she wasn't Fred's classmate.
- 4 Because she had to go home early.

No.29

Today, more and more people are discovering the joys of riding a bicycle. In fact, mountain biking is becoming a really popular sport in many countries. Taro and his best friend, Fred, bought mountain bikes recently and now spend as much time as they can riding their bikes. One day, they both hope to enter an official mountain bike race.

Question:

What do Taro and Fred want to do in the future?

- 1 Buy mountain bikes.
- 2 Travel in many countries.
- 3 Watch a mountain bike race.
- 4 Take part in a mountain bike race.

No.30

Henry has just graduated from college and has started to work in the city. He loves his job and enjoys working hard. In the evenings he goes out with his new friends. The only thing he doesn't like about his new lifestyle is his daily trip to work. His apartment is a long way from his office, so he has to sit on the train for seventy minutes a day. He has decided to move to a new place next month.

Question:

Why will Henry move?

- 1 He graduated from college.
- 2 He doesn't like the city.
- 3 His apartment is too far from his office.
- 4 He can't go out with his new friends.

本テスト及び見本の無断転載及び複写は著作権の侵害になります

© 公益財団法人 日本英語検定協会